RADCLIFF ELEMENTARY

SCHOOL-BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL

MONTHLY MEETING OF APRIL 15, 2011
The meeting began at 2:35 p.m. in the school’s Conference Room with two members absent, Ms. Jeffries and Ms. Jenkins.
Agenda:  Ms. Smith moved to approve the agenda.  Ms. Owens seconded, and the motion passed by consensus.

Minutes:  Ms. Owens moved to approve the March minutes.  Ms. Smith seconded, and the motion passed by consensus.  
Good News reports:  RIF has donated a total of 40,143 books to students.
Review:  SBDM Council heard reports from three of the Committee Chairs:  *School Relations Chairperson, Ms. Roberson, reported that the committee had been working on two of the policy revisions and would have the proposed revisions to present for first reading at the May meeting.  *Instruction Committee Chairperson, Ms. Crews, reported that the committee had discussed Thoughtful Education process and the next steps.  They reflected on the success of the planned PLD in January.  The committee had also worked on student incentives, and had coordinated quarterly awards.  The committee’s now working on the KCCT testing week events.  
*Curriculum Committee Chairperson, Ms. Everhart, reported that the committee is reviewing two of the policies, Wellness Policy and Writing Policy (checked with surrounding counties to view their Writing policy they had none available).  Discussion on changing 3rd grade grades to letter grades.
KCCT Plan:  Ms. Cooke reported that the Administration Code Training for 2010-2011 was conducted in PLC meetings by Ms. Prater.
PD Plan Revision Approval:  Ms. Cooke stated that the Intermediate Literacy First training has been scheduled for July 26, 27, & 28.  Since funding will not be available for stipend to staff who attend training beyond the required hours, requested professional development will be embedded into PLC meetings and faculty meetings.  Ms. Morton moved to approve the PD Plan revision, and Ms. Owens seconded and the motion passed by consensus.
Policy Revisions: SBDM Council will hold first reading of Policies on May 6, 2011.
Planning:  School Day Time Change Approval, Ms. Cooke recommended that Radcliff Elementary school day start at 7:30 a.m. to assist in implementation of the Wellness Policy.  Ms. Morton moved to approve the Radcliff Elementary start time for 7:30 a.m., and Ms. Smith seconded and the motion passed by consensus.  
Budget:  Ms. Smith moved to approve the February budget report.  Ms. Morton seconded and the motion passed by consensus.  Ms. Owens moved to approve the March budget report.  Ms. Morton seconded and the motion passed by consensus.
Section Seven Funding: They Hardin County Board of Education made the decision to allocate Section Seven funds to schools based on the number of students scoring at the novice and apprentice levels.  The allocation for RES is $36,000.00.  Ms. Cooke shared the prepared information paper proposing how the funds would be used to decrease the number of students scoring below proficiency, how progress would be measured and how the proposal connected to the Comprehensive School Improvement Plan.  RES is proposing to use the funds to secure 1.25 instructional assistants to implement intervention strategies for students identified as performing at the novice and apprentice levels to be monitored by the same process used for the Kentucky System of Intervention.
New Business:  Ms. Retha Wilcoxson will be retiring as of July 30, 2011.

For Next Month:  
a. Faculty Handbook Revision approval

b. Student Handbook revision Approval

c. Policy Revisions – First Readings

d. Budget Approval
 Adjournment:  Ms. Morton moved to adjourn, seconded by Ms. Smith and the motion passed by consensus.

The council meeting adjourned at 3:41 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Cynthia McVicker, Council Secretary  

